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BARROW VC PRIMARY SCHOOL
Old Row, Barrow, Clitheroe, BB7 9AZ
Telephone: 01254 822338

Fax & Answer Machine: 01254 822408

e-mail: head@barrow.lancs.sch.uk
Thursday 13th December 2018

Dear Parents,
Christmas Postbox
The Christmas postbox is in operation until the end of term. The children can post their Christmas cards in the postbox by the staffroom and these will be delivered by Santa’s helpers each day!
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Christmas Jumper Day / Breakfast with Santa

Tomorrow (14th) is Christmas Jumper Day for Save the Children Charity. Children may give a £1 donation and can wear a festive jumper. The pupils in Classes 1 and 2 also need to wear their pyjamas as it is Breakfast with Santa.  The pupils in Classes 3, 4 and 5 can wear their own clothes with their festive jumper.  After the Infant pupils have enjoyed Breakfast, Santa will visit to deliver gifts to the pupils and will also leave gifts for the junior pupils!
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Junior Carol Concert

The Junior Carol Concert will be held at 3.15pm tomorrow in the school hall.
Infant Nativity
A huge well done to all pupils in Classes 1 and 2 for their amazing performances in their Christmas Nativity. They have impressed us with their acting skills, musicality and being able to remember their lines. We look forward to their last performance tonight at 6.30pm.
A Christmas Carol Theatre Production
The Arty Fact Theatre is visiting school during the afternoon of Tuesday 18th December. They are giving a performance of ‘A Christmas Carol’ for the whole school to enjoy. We ask for donations of £2 from each pupil please to help with costs (cash donation to school please).
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Christmas Lunch 
Christmas Lunch is on Wednesday 19th December. 
Spring Term Extra-Curricular Clubs

Monday:   KS1 Drama club 3.30 – 4.30pm commences 14.1.19 – 11.2.19

Tuesday:  KS1 & KS2 Le Club Francais   3.30 - 4.30pm commences 8.01.19 - 12.2.19

                  KS2 Football club    3.30 – 4.30pm commences 8.01.19 – 12.02.19 no charge (funded by the PE Sports grant)

Wednesday:  KS2 Netball club    3.30 – 4.30pm commences 9.01.19 – 13.02.19 no charge (funded by the PE Sports grant)

Thursday:  KS2 Cheerleading club   3.30 – 4.30pm commences 17.01.19 – 14.02.19

Friday:   KS1 Multi-skills club    3.30 – 4.30pm commences 11.01.19 - 15.02.19

 Please note KS1 is Reception, Year 1 and Year 2. KS2 is Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6.  Places are allocated on a first come first served basis.
Spring Term Football and Netball League
Netball league matches: 
14th January at 4.30pm-5pm at Oakhill - Barrow v St Michael and St Johns

28th January at 4.30pm-5pm at Oakhill - Barrow v Simonstone

4th February at 4.30pm - 5pm at Oakhill - Barrow v Oakhill

 Football League matches: 

 15th March at 4pm - 6pm at Ribblesdale 

26th April at 4pm - 6pm at Ribblesdale 

17th May at 4pm - 6pm at Ribblesdale 

21st June at 4pm - 6pm at Ribblesdale
Brilliant Bags Update

The Brilliant Bag designs have been approved and a copy can be seen on the Head Teacher’s office window.  The bags should be in school before the end of the term and will be sent home as soon as they arrive.  Please ensure you have paid via Parentpay.
Key Stage 2 Dinner Menus

If you have not returned your menu for the spring term please return it to the school office as soon as possible, so that Mrs Pamphlett can organise the school kitchen.
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 ‘A Text to Home’

We are proud of all our pupils for the many different ways they show excellence. Each week the class teachers choose one pupil who has excelled and we send a text home to share this.  This week our ‘Text to Home’ pupils are:

Class 1:  Eleanor
Class 2:  Ayaan
Class 3:  Frank
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Class 4:  Martha
Class 5:  Kitty
Well done. We are proud of you! 
Online Safety for your child 
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Many children and young people may receive gifts such as laptops, tablets, gaming consoles or mobile phones during the festive season.  We will be sending home a useful leaflet from the Lancashire Safeguarding Children’s Board which provides top tips and useful information to help your child stay safe online. 
Book Request

Mrs Irshad is currently updating her class reading corner and asks parents to donate any good quality unwanted books for Class 5 reading corner. Please bring any donations to the school office.
Winners of the ‘Extreme Reading’ Competition

Mrs Halstead, our English Subject Leader, after great discussion, chose Lola-Mae reading whilst upside down in a gymnastics pose and Phoebe reading whilst riding on a motorbike! Well done to the winners. They receive a gift card to be able to buy another book to read! Please have a look at the ‘Extreme Reading’ Display to see all of our excellent readers!
A message from the Headteacher

Time is flying by and the school is becoming filled with the excitement and anticipation of Christmas. The pupils in Classes 1 and 2 have amazed us with their Nativity Performances and I am very much looking forward to the Carol Concert tomorrow. All this festive cheer has even encouraged me to wrap my Christmas presents! 
Class 5 have enjoyed working with the teachers from Ribblesdale High School this week, writing about ‘A Victorian Christmas’. They also experienced life as Ancient Greeks as part of a workshop yesterday. Please look in the News, events and photos section of the school website to see how much fun they had! 
We will be announcing the Head Boy and Head Girl for the spring term following the Carol Concert on Friday.

I am sure the school will be a riot of colour and sparkle tomorrow as the pupils and staff dress in their finest Christmas jumpers for ‘Save the Children’ and I know we will enjoy ‘Breakfast with Santa’. I am excited to relax tomorrow night and watch the film ‘Arthur Christmas’ with the pupils as part of FOBS film night. 
Once again, thank you for your continued support, the organisation needed to ensure your child is at all the performances and school events and your kind words about how proud you are of Barrow VC Primary School and its pupils. I am ready to enjoy my final week in our very special school.

Have a lovely weekend.
Kind regards.
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Mrs Welch

Acting Headteacher 
